
Inauguration Ceremony of “the Project for Expansion of Kololo Primary School 
in Kololo Kebele, Tembaro Woreda, Kembata-Tembaro Zone, SNNPR” 

 

On 31 January 2023, an inauguration ceremony was held for “the Project for Expansion of Kololo 

Primary School in Kololo Kebele, Tembaro Woreda, Kembata-Tembaro Zone, SNNPR” at Kololo 

Primary school. 

 

In total, about USD 84,000 was provided by Japan’s Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security 

Projects (GGP) to support for one furnished school building with six classrooms, 144 desks and chairs 

for students and 6 desks and chairs for teachers. This project will enable 350 existing students to get 

the education access in a school environment which satisfies the government standard of classroom to 

students’ ratio, and also it will allow 150 additional students to enroll. 

 

Ambassador ITO stated her hope that this project will improve the quality of education and provide a 

bright future for the children of the Kololo Primary School. Mr. Yenebeb Getachew, Country Director 

of The Tesfa Foundation and Mr. Melese, Administration Head of Kembata-Tembaro Zone expressed 

their appreciation for Japan’s support. 
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